From: Maxted. Jeffrey

To: Hugagins, Richard

Cc: Anderson, Lydia; Celeste, Laurel; Behan, Frank; Hanson, Jeffrey; Sandvig. Eric; Manjooran, Priyanth
Subject: Request to Withdraw Columbia Part A Demonstration

Date: Thursday, March 30, 2023 5:22:00 PM

Dear Mr. Huggins,

On November 24, 2020, Wisconsin Power and Light Company (WPL) submitted a complete
demonstration to the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) that requested approval of a site-
specific alternative deadline to initiate closure pursuant to 40 C.F.R. § 257.103(f)(1) for the existing
CCR surface impoundment (Primary Ash Pond) located at the Columbia Energy Center near Portage,
Wisconsin. In that submittal, WPL requested an alternative deadline of October 31, 2022 to continue
to receive CCR and non-CCR wastestreams at the Primary Main Ash Pond after April 11, 2021 in
order to install new capacity for managing non-CCR wastewaters, including a new bottom ash
handling system. On January 11, 2022, EPA informed WPL that the demonstration was complete and
that the April 11, 2021 deadline to cease receipt of waste was tolled pending a final decision on the
application. WPL subsequently amended the application on two occasions due to unforeseen project
delays, resulting in a requested site-specific alternative deadline of March 31, 2023.

The new bottom ash handling system is now operational and final tests of on-site storage capacity
have been completed. Thus, the Primary Ash Pond has permanently ceased receipt of CCR and non-
CCR wastewaters as of March 23, 2023 and it is no longer necessary for EPA to issue a further
extension of the April 11, 2021 deadline to cease receipt of waste at the Primary Ash Pond.
Therefore, WPL is officially requesting to withdraw the demonstration that was submitted on
November 24, 2020.

Thank you for your review of this request. Please let me know if you have any questions or
concerns.

Sincerely,
Jeff Maxted

Jeff Maxted | Manager — Environmental Services, Generation Operations Support
Pronouns: He/him/his

Alliant Energy
4902 N Biltmore Lane | Madison, WI 53718
Office: (608) 458-3853

alliantenergy.com | jeffreymaxted@alliantenergy.com

This e-mail message is intended only for the personal use of the recipient(s) named above. This message may be
an attorney-client communication and as such privileged and confidential. If you are not an intended recipient, you
may not review, copy or distribute this message. If you have received this communication in error, please notify us
immediately by e-mail and delete the original message.
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